Current Folder: INBOX

Compose Addresses Folders Options Search Help

Sign Out SquirrelMail

Message List | Delete

Previous | Next

| Forward | Reply | Reply All

View Full Header View Printable Version

Subject: Re: Mercer St. Park

From: "David Bosworth" <davebosworth@hotmail.com>

Date: Fri, February 28, 2003 4:50 pm

To: knight@atmos.albany.edu

Cc: dreeb@albany.edu

Priority: Normal

David:

Thanks for your note regarding the December Meeting of the McKownville Improvement Association. I would respond by indicating that the impression given to myself, (as well as others in Town government), was that the proposed pocket park was the culmination of much deliberation by members of the association in concert with (and with the blessing of) the neighbors. Primarily with this encouragement, the Town was willing to move ahead with plans for the site that was discussed in December. Your remarks indicate that there was obviously some serious misunderstanding in this regard.

It sounds to me like the current proposal should be tabled, so that a more careful needs assessment process can begin again... from step one.

Finally, I am not aware of any other Town owned (developable) sites in this neighbornhood; however I will look into this as soon as possible. I do know that there will be considerable difficulty considering any site immediately adjacent to the reservoir due to insurance/lliability issues, as well as plans to address flooding and drainage issues at that location.

All best,

Dave Bosworth

>From: David Knight

>To: davebosworth@hotmail.com
>Subject: Mercer St. Park

>Date: Thu, 27 Feb 2003 21:16:03 -0500

>Hi Dave,

> At a meeting of the McKownville Neighborhood Association
> some time ago you presented a sketch of a proposed pocket park
> at the end of Mercer St. The association is very interested
> in this park. I've been asked to follow up on this
> proposed park. One of the issues of concern is whether the proposed
> location is the best one for the park. Do you have access to a
> map indicating other city owned land in this area? People are also
> interested in potential impacts on noise, neighbors, pedestrians
> and nearby trails. They are also interested in the costs, and
> time frame for doing this project. Perhaps we can meet sometime to

https://webmail.albany.edu/src/read body.php?mailbox=INBOX&passed id=28&startMess... 3/2/2003

>discus this? Or exchanging a a few emails might also work.
>Thanks
>David Knight
>11 Mercer St.
>knight@atmos.albany.edu
>
The new MSN 8: smart spam protection and 2 months FREE*

Download this as a file

Take Address

Current Folder: INBOX

Compose Addresses Folders Options Search Help

Sign Out SquirrelMail

Message List | Delete

Previous | Next

Forward | Reply | Reply All

View Full Header View Printable Version

Subject: Re: Mercer St. Park

From: David Knight < knight@atmos.albany.edu>

Date: Fri, February 28, 2003 6:05 pm

To: davebosworth@hotmail.com (David Bosworth)
Cc: knight@atmos.albany.edu, dreeb@albany.edu

Priority: Normal

Hi Dave,

The association did a needs survey, and one of the highly desired improvements was a park for the Providence/Mercer/Warren neighborhood. There was strong support for the concept of putting a park in this neighborhood. Then at the December meeting you presented us with a sketch of a proposed park at the end of Mercer. I think many of us were suprised that the Town already had something planned for that space. It was my impression that the overwelming responce of those at the meeting was this this was a wonderful development.

Perhaps I was not clear with my email. Our concerns are not about the comcept of a Park in the neighborhood. Rather, recognising that new parks do not happen very often, we just want to do our best to ensure that the pocket park best meets the needs and desires of the people living in the area. I do not think the process has to start again from step one. The association needs survey clearly identified a small park in this neighborhood as a highly desirable asset. However, no specifics of the park were discussed at that time. I think that discussions between the Town, and nearly adjacent homeowners, would be a good idea at this stage to make sure that everybody, or at least most people, are happy with the specifics of the park, and that nobody is unpleasently surprised. The Association

has asked me to spearhead this effort. Hence my email to you in an apparently crude attempt to gather information. The Association is willing to help in any way we can in this planing effort, and I was asked to serve as the point person for this. My email might have come across as too negative, this was not the intent, and I am sorry it was received this way. I was relaying some potential issues for discussion as we

move forward with the proposed park,

One big question we have is on the timing of this effort. Is this something the Town would be able to implement as soon as this summer for instance? The Association could help with the process of informing neighbors who might not be aware of this project, and help gather their ideas, needs, and other input to the process. (while it has been discussed in several Association documents distributed to all McKownville residents, not all of them might be aware that the Town is actually willing to procede) Thanks for your continued efforts for the Town, and the McKownville area in particular. David

SquirrelMail Page 2 of 2

```
> <P><BR>David:</P>
> <P>Thanks for your note regarding the December Meeting of the McKownville
Improvement Association.   I would respond by indicating that the impression
given to myself, (as well as others in Town government),   was that the
proposed pocket park was  the culmination of much deliberation by members of
the association in concert with (and  with the blessing of) the
neighbors.   Primarily with   this encouragement, the Town was willing to
move ahead with plans@nbsp;for the site that@nbsp;was@nbsp;discussed in December.
Your remarks  indicate that there was obviously  some serious
misunderstanding in this regard.</P>
> <P>It sounds to me@nbsp;like the current proposal should be tabled, so that@nbsp;a
more careful needs assessment process can  begin again... from step
one.   </P>
> <P>Finally, I am not aware of any other Town owned (developable) sites in this
neighbornhood; however I will look into this as soon as possible. I do know that
there will be considerable difficulty considering any site immediately adjacent to
the reservoir due to insurance/lliability issues, as well as plans
to address flooding and drainage issues at that location.  </P>
> <P>All best,</P>
> <P>Dave Bosworth</P>
> <P>&nbsp;</P>
> <P>&gt;From: David Knight <KNIGHT@ATMOS.ALBANY.EDU></P></DIV>
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;To: davebosworth@hotmail.com
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;Subject: Mercer St. Park
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;Date: Thu, 27 Feb 2003 21:16:03 -0500
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;Hi Dave,
> <DIV></DIV>&gt; At a meeting of the McKownville Neighborhood Association
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;some time ago you presented a sketch of a proposed pocket park
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;at the end of Mercer St. The association is very interested
> <DIV></DIV>&qt;in this park. I've been asked to follow up on this
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;proposed park. One of the issues of concern is whether the proposed
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;location is the best one for the park. Do you have access to a
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;map indicating other city owned land in this area? People are also
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;interested in potential impacts on noise, neighbors, pedestrians
> <DIV></DIV>&gt; and nearby trails. They are also interested in the costs, and
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;time frame for doing this project. Perhaps we can meet sometime to
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;discus this? Or exchanging a a few emails might also work.
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;Thanks
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;David Knight
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;11 Mercer St.
> <DIV></DIV>&gt; knight@atmos.albany.edu
> <DIV></DIV>&gt;
```

Download this as a file

href="http://g.msn.com/8HMTENUS/2737">MSN 8: smart spam protection and 2

> <DIV></DIV></div><br clear=all><hr>The new <a

months FREE* </html>

Take Address

Current Folder: Sent

Compose Addresses Folders Options Search Help

Sign Out SquirrelMail

View Full Header

View Printable Version

Message List | Delete | Edit Message as

Previous | Next

| Forward | | Reply | | Reply All

New

Subject: Re: Mercer St. Park

From: <dreeb@albany.edu>

Date: Sat, March 1, 2003 9:43 pm

To: "Dave Bosworth" <davebosworth@hotmail.com>

Priority: Normal

> > Hi David

I am very pleased that you sent me a cc on this.

We want the park and like you we want to make sure that it is a great park.

The park is an idea whose time has come and we are much pleased that money has been made available for it .

David Knight and the McKownville Association wants to see what the park plan is—is it a paved area or an area with sand or and area with wood chips—is it swings and slides and teeter—totter or is it—and so forth. He and I assume that you are the point person on this and that is why he contacted you. The sketch that you brought to the meeting did not contain the detail needed to study the park plan.

Possibly the plan is not yet been planned in detail. The citizens just like you and me and David Knight can sketch and ponder and talk with neighbors and develop something that will earn all of us high praise indeed. Possibly the park plan has been developed, but it certainly can be seen, studied and commented upon, yes?

It is possible that nothing need be changed to make it a perfect park for the Mercer Street area-but then again?

We greatly appreciate the work you have done for us and for Guilderland and we look forward to more meetings with you.

Don Reeb

Download this as a file

Take Address